
Hospital Providers 

Claims Denied for Edit 5009 

Providers who previously submitted inpatient crossover claims that denied inappropriately for edit 5009 – suspect 
duplicate, different provider allowed can submit claims for review of appropriate adjudication, along with a copy of this 
banner page article, to the EDS Written Correspondence Unit. Claims for review must be submitted to the following 
address: 

EDS Administrative Review 
Written Correspondence 
P.O. Box 7263 
Indianapolis, IN  46207-7263 

This edit commonly denied when a long-term care (LTC) facility billed appropriately for leave days and the claim paid 
prior to submission of the inpatient claim. Medicaid will continue to deny when two different hospitals are billing for the 
same date of service.  

Contact Information 
If you have questions about the articles published in this banner page, please contact Customer Assistance at 
(317) 655-3240 in the Indianapolis local area, or toll-free at 1-800-577-1278, unless otherwise noted.  
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